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1. This paper outlines the remaining work to be done before publishing a 

Discussion Paper on phase one of the post-employment benefits project.  Phase 

one can be split into two parts:   

(a) the recognition and presentation of traditional defined benefit plans and 

(b) cash balance and similar plans (now termed defined return benefits).  

2. The staff is drafting the sections of the Discussion Paper on recognition and 

presentation of traditional defined benefit plans.  [Omitted from observer 

notes.] 

3. The definition of defined return promises is discussed in Agenda Papers 10A 

and 10B.  Once the issues in those papers have been resolved, the following 

issues remain to be addressed: 

(a) the hierarchy to be used in breaking down a plan that includes a 

combination of different benefits 
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(b) the allocation of benefits to periods of service, for example should the 

benefits in a significantly back-end loaded defined return promise be 

recognised in accordance with the benefit formula or on a straight-line 

basis? 

(c) the disaggregation (if any) of the change in value of defined return 

promises into components 

(d) the treatment of inflation-linked benefit 

(e) practical measurement issues. 

4. The staff plans to bring these issues to the June Board meeting and to distribute 

a pre-ballot draft of the Discussion Paper early in July.  At the July Board 

meeting the staff will present feedback from the Working Group meeting on 

5 June.  Sweep issues from pre-ballot draft of the Discussion Paper will be 

discussed at the September Board meeting.  We hope to publish the Discussion 

paper in October. 
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